
 
 

January 21, 2003 

 

We have had a nice quiet winter season so for (concerning cur flying club, 

anyway). Now it is time to start thinking about our plaits for this flying season. 

Our first meeting of the new year will be held on Tuesday, January 28. I would like 

to encourage every member to attend this meeting because we have several 

important things to discuss and Then vote on. As a club, we need The interest and 

attendance of our members to fully function and enjoy the times we have 

together. 

Please bring your 2003 AMA cards and $50.00 dues for the year. If you 

haven’t paid your $100.00 or $150.00 for the new field, it would be of great help if 

you would bring That, too, because we have a lot of gravel to purchase for the 

new field this spring, amounting to about $3500.00. 

It appears that the work at the new cell has been completed, so we will be 

able to fly safely again at the old field. 

Our demonstration for this meeting will be by Carl Henson. He will show 

how to make a cowl plug and a fiberglass cowl. I know that will be of interest to 

us. We want to utilize the abilities of our members, so please let me know if there 

is something you would like to demonstrate for our meetings in the future. 

Remember to bring your planes. etc. for Show and Tell time. We will also be 

having refreshments at our meetings. 

I hope to see you all there. 

 

Frank Blain 

345-7449 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 



 
 

February 19, 2003 

 

Several days during This past month air weather has been so perfect for 

flying That I hope you have been able to get out and enjoy it. Steve Harris and I 

were able to take advantage of a great day to fly my new Great Planes Extra 300 

on its maiden voyage. I have to admit that it really flew beautifully. I would never 

have thought that I would buy an ARF, since I have always liked to build Them 

myself, but The quality and price are so good That it is hard to justify building one 

from a kit. The Mold 180 is a perfect match for the 78- plane. At 15 1/2 lbs. it really 

mows. It is very aerobatic, with no tendency to tip stall. I put my MVVS 77 in my 

old ICAOS and flew it, also. It is so fast That about 2/3 throttle is all I needed. The 

engine just quit, finally, and I couldn’t get it back to the runway, so I had a slight 

crash, but it was an easy fix and it is like new and raring to fly again. 

Stew Harris an4 Spencer have been flying their giant-scale Edge. It sure is a 

pleasure to~ watch Them put it through its paces. 

Our meeting last month was promising, since There were a good number of 

you that came. I hope your interest continues this year. as we will be trying to 

have a variety of presentations and good times available for you. I want to thank 

Carl Hansen for his demonstration on on fiberglass plugs and cowls. I hope you 

found it informative, as I did. 

Our next meeting is Tuesday, Feb. 25 at 7:30 at the EWEB building. 

Remember, if you haven’t renewed your 2003 dues, this is the time for it. Our 

demonstration will be by Roger Dahl, who will show us how to do masking and air 

brushing. See you there! 

 

Frank Blain 

345-7449 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

March 21, 2003 

 

Here we are, nearly in April, enjoying the Spring rains, but knowing that our 

beautiful sunny days will be becoming more frequent as well - And those are the 

days we fIyI 

I haven’t been flying much at all during This month because I have spent much of 

my free time, deep within the walls of my shop, building a new Dyna-Flight giant 

scale Chipmunk. All of the hard work is done, which includes the gluing (I am 

seemingly very allergic to this glue, with my asthma), so after a lot of sanding and 

several hours of covering, it will be ready to go. 

I lost my last Chipmunk because I forgot to put up my antenna and had a “fatal” 

crash. I sure hope I don’t do that again! I think I definitely need to use a check-off 

list before I take off. 

I have talked to a greens keeper about what kind of fertilizer we should use on the 

new field. He advised waiting until the first part, of April and using some 16-16-16. 

When the ground out there dries up enough to walk on, we will give it a shot. 

This month’s meeting will be held at The EWEB building at the new time of 7:00 

pm, Tuesday, March 25. This new time should be better for most of us. The 

demonstration will be given by Clayton Foster on how to program your computer 

radio. I am looking forward to learning a lot about that subject. At lease bring 

your new planes for Show and Tell. Also, a reminder about your dues and 

addresses and phone numbers for our roster. 

See you there! 

 

Frank Blain 

345-7449 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

April 18, 2003 

 

 

We are certainly in the middle of a very normal Spring! I must admit that I 

have not been out to the field This month because of the weather. Maybe the 

month of May will bring a few more rays of sun on flying days. 

I checked on the new field and, at long last, I saw the grass starting to grow 

and getting green! A little fertilizer and some wormer days really seems to help. It 

should be ready to mow in a few weeks, when it dries up a bit. 

I finally finished my DynoFlight Chipmunk, and am looking forward to a dry 

day to fly it. 

Please remember that if you haven’t yet renewed your membership, your 

name will be dropped from the membership roster unless you quickly renew. I 

have enclosed the new membership list for your information. 

At this next meeting, Tuesday, April 22, Mark Stafford will be giving a talk 

on flight simulators. You should find that very informative. 

Be sure to bring any new stuff for Show and Tell. Our meeting will begin at 

7:00 PM. See you there! 

 

Frank Blain 

345-7449 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

May 21.2002 

 

It is the end of May already, and we have been finally enjoying a few days of 

sunshine. More rain to come, but summer is coming! 

Last week, Steve and Spencer Harris and I were able to give the new field its 

first mowing. The grass is thickening up and Spencer was able to take off and land 

for the first time out then. The runway looks beautiful. When the grass gets a little 

thicker yet, it will be very smooth. If you intend to try out The new field, please do 

not drive on the grass at all if it has been raining. It is dry now, but could become 

quite soft again in the rain. As soon as we get the driveway matting, we will get 

some gravel to eliminate the problem. 

Tuesday, Dan Brant, Doug McWha and Chuck Jenkins joined me at the field 

for a work party. We installed 2 windows and a man door in the truck van. Today, 

I framed a wall between the mower storage area and the impound area and 

trimmed out the front door. Now it is done. 

Apparently, some of our members have been having words with the lady 

who tends the entry gate at the old field. She is quite upset and has discussed the 

situation with her superior. She says that if this continues, we are out of there. She 

will not let anyone in without your pink pass. So, please be certain That you have 

it with you. Also9 please keep your cool with her to maintain peaceful 

relationships. 

Our demonstration at the next meeting: Tuesday. May 27, will be by Mark 

Stafford. He will be attempting to show some simulators and hopes to give the 

pros and cons of different systems. Good luck, Mark! 

 

Frank Blain 

345-7449 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

September 16, 2003 

 

Seems like foil is here. The weather is cooler and the colors have a definite 

golden cast to them. The rany days will soon be upon us. We were able to 

purchase 100+ yds. of gravel for the driveway and parking lot. It is only about 4fl 

Thick, but it should get us through the winter if we are careful. I would ask that 

you drive only on the graveled driveway and — in The area facing the creek, since 

the mattittg is beneath those places and should hold up during the wet season. 

At the meeting tn August Jim Smith brought a motion for an assement to 

cover the field improvements.  It was voted upon and passed by the members 

present. It will have to be ratified by. 2/3 majority vote been it will require a 

change in our By-laws. This is the amendment: 

 

1. All club members over age of 18 will be assessed $100.00 to be placed in a 

field-improvement lund. Families with more than one member will be assessed 

only $100.00, Prior contributions of $100 or more to this fund will constitute 

fulfillment of this obligation. 

2. The assessment for current members must be paid in full by June 30, 2004 

or the member will be dropped from the club. 

3. New members will be assessed $100 for this fund, to be paid within six 

months. 

4,. All finds collected shall be kept in bank account with general club finds, but 

in a separate category. 

5. These funds are to be used only for field improvements to be  determined by 

a majority vote  of the Field Committee, mode up of the dub officers and two club 

moisten elected by a majority of mutton present at the October 2003 meeting. 

6. A vote for this assessment is also a vote authorizing the Field Committee to 

use any of these fluids for the designated purposes without any further vote by 

the membership at large, 

7. The club treasurer will make monthly reports to the members at each 

meeting of the status of this account, 

 

Plans for the spring will consist of fertilizing and some over-seeding of the View 

runway. I hope the winter rains and spring sunshine will help establish the ross 

and, maybe, we will have a few less cracks next year. 



 

I will be selecting a nominating committee who will choose a slate of officers for 

20O4~ to be voted on at the November meeting. If you are asked to be a nominee, 

please consider that it is on honor to tern yaw club in This capacity. If you haven’t 

served before, this Will be your opportunity to take part in making our club even 

better. 

Our summer activities were a huge success. Everyone seems to be enjoying the 

new field. A special ‘Thanks goes to Gus Phillips. Mark Stafford. Steve Harris and 

Chuck Senkins for all the help at the field dedication and Fun Fly. The weather and 

food were great and the flying was (okay). (Maybe inure practice would help 

before the contests!) We twist have had well over 100 flyers and visitors twit. I 

Think everyone had a great times. 

The next meeting will be 7:00 PM. Tuesday. Sept. 23 at the EWEB building. See 

you thai 

 

Frank Blain 

345-7449 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 



 
 


